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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN to all interested parties that The Buncombe County Industrial 
Facilities and Pollution Control Financing Authority (the “Authority”) has determined to issue its revenue 
bonds (the “Bonds”), the interest on which will be excludible from gross income for federal income tax 
purposes, for the purpose of financing all or a portion of an industrial project on behalf of AvL 
Technology Park, LLC, a North Carolina limited liability company (the “Company”). 

The Company’s proposed project consists of the financing of the acquisition, construction and 
equipping of an approximately 60,000 square foot building and related improvements, which facilities 
will be located at 22 North Merrimon Avenue, Asheville, North Carolina 28804 in Buncombe County 
(the “Project”).  The Project will be owned by the Company and leased to AvL Technologies, Inc., a 
North Carolina corporation, and one or more other tenants to be used for the manufacture, design, 
development, and production of mobile satellite antenna, positioner systems and related equipment and 
software.  The approximate cost of the Project is $8,600,000, and the maximum aggregate principal 
amount of Bonds proposed to be issued by the Authority in connection with the Project is $6,800,000.  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Commissioners of the County of Buncombe, 
North Carolina (the “Board”), will hold a public hearing in the Commissioners’ Chambers at the 
Buncombe County Courthouse, Asheville, North Carolina, on November 3, 2015 at 4:30 p.m., or as soon 
as practicable thereafter, at which time any person may be heard regarding the proposed issuance of the 
Bonds and the nature and location of the Project.  All interested parties are invited to present comments at 
the public hearing regarding the proposed issuance of the Bonds and the location and nature of the 
Project. 

Following the hearing, the Board intends to consider and take action on the proposal to approve 
the issuance of such revenue bonds and to approve the Project in principle.  Subject to the approval from 
the Board, the Authority intends to file an application for approval of the Bonds with the Secretary of the 
North Carolina Department of Commerce and North Carolina Local Government Commission. 

Any person wishing to comment in writing on the proposed issuance of the Bonds, the nature and 
location of the Project or the submission of the application in connection therewith should do so within 
14 days after the date of publication of this notice to the Authority and the Board, c/o Clerk to the Board 
of Commissioners, 205 College Street, Suite 300, Asheville, North Carolina 28801. 

Published: October 20, 2015 

By:   /s/ Kathy Hughes    
 Clerk to the Buncombe County 
 Board of Commissioners 


